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From: Mr. Hames 
Sent: 01 February 2020 09:36
Subject: proposed pannier market rent increase

Dear Councillor Worden

As Secretary  to the Barnstaple Pannier Market Traders' Committee I have
been asked to write to you about the proposed rent increase.

We are very concerned about this  proposal, coming as it does only a year
after the rent was increased by the same amount and we have the following
points to make:

1. Over the last few years we have seen a continued deterioration in the
fabric of the Market building.The roof leaks in various places and most
importantly over the entrance to the traders' toilets, where buckets have to
be placed to catch water. Also the ceiling is collapsing and the light keeps
going out. The toilets and also the Market wash-up room are in a dirty state
and the Corn Store is badly lit,the roof leaks badly and there is  a jumble
of rubbish in the area. One section inside the Market building is cordoned
off because a beam has rotted and we have had no indication as to when it
will be repaired. The beams generally   are dirty and rarely cleaned. The
High Street entrance to the building is dark and congested.All this makes us
wonder what we are getting for our rent and how the proposed increase can be
justified.

2. The lack of public toilets in the building is another cause of concern.
How many markets in the UK lack such a facility? You will know from your
market in South Molton that upgraded toilets were supplied there but
Barnstaple Market has lacked public toilets for at least ten years and we as
traders have been campaigning to have a facility installed over that period
so that customers don't have to leave the building to find a toilet and then
not return.  We were promised toilets and an allocation of money for them by
Des Brailey your predecessor but it appears that his promise isn't going to
be fulfilled in the near future. Once again, why should we pay a rent
increase when such a vital facility is absent?

3. In the wider context, the retail sector has continued to decline and
trading conditions in the Market have reflected this.With Brexit we also
face a very unpredictable economic future, in the short term and possibly
the long term - another reason for keeping the rent level the same this
year.

4. We continue to see a reduction in the number of traders in the Market.
This serves to dissuade people from visiting  and we would like to see much
more energy going into improving the building and promoting the Market. In
this respect it would help if your Council revived the joint party/ trader
forums which were held under the previous Council with the aim of
re-vitalising the Market.

Please put our arguments to your Councillors. We call for urgent action to
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improve the  building and to promote the markets and until that happens we
think it would be unreasonable to increase the rent.

Yours sincerely.

Peter Hames
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